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28 August 2015

Dear Mr Marsh 

Financial Notice to Improve - Enterprise South Liverpool Academy 

I am writing about the attached Financial Notice to Improve (FNtI), which was issued to 

Enterprise South Liverpool Academy (ESLA) on 24 June 2013. 

I can confirm that the FNtI shall continue to apply to ESLA when the Trust formally converts 

from a Single Academy Trust to the Multi Academy Trust, The Liverpool Joint Catholic and 

Church of England Academies Trust (the MAT), on 1 September 2015. 

The FNtI requires that the current Trust ‘establish a lead sponsor (Amey plc) that has a 

controlling interest in the Membership of the Academy Trust, and who will implement 

appropriate improvements to governance and financial management arrangements’. This is 

set out at the first bullet of paragraph 2 of Annex A of the FNtI. This condition will be lifted 

from 1 September when the MAT is established, and ESLA becomes a constituent 

academy of the MAT. All other conditions will remain in place. 

I am copying this letter to the Chair of Governors, Keith Sexton (Amey), Kevin Unsworth 

(Head of School), Tim Warren (Catholic Archdiocese of Liverpool) and Dr Jon Richardson 

(Anglican Diocese of Liverpool). 

Yours sincerely 

 

Sue Baldwin 

Director, Academies and Maintained Schools  
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